
 
October 13, 2021 
 
(via email) 
 
Mr. John McCue 
City of Hayward 
15889 West 3rd Street 
Hayward, WI  54843 
 
SUBJECT:   Site Investigation Work Plan  
  Hayward City Landfill Phase 2 PFAS Assessment 
  Hayward City Landfill, USH 63 and Stress Road, Hayward 
  BRRTS ID: 02-58-000380 
 
Dear Mr. McCue, 
 
The Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR) has completed a review of the August 27, 2021 Site 
Investigation Work Plan, Hayward Landfill Phase 2 PFAS Assessment (SIWP) submitted to the DNR on August 
27, 2021.  The SIWP was prepared by Short Elliott Hendrickson, Inc. (SEH). The DNR received the appropriate 
Wis. Adm. Code NR749 review fee on September 20, 2021. 
 
The SIWP documents proposed activities associated with the perfluoroalkyl and polyfluoroalkyl substances 
(PFAS) assessment at the Hayward City Landfill.  Based on the results of the initial groundwater sampling results 
from seven monitoring wells for PFAS collected on May 20, 2021, SEH is proposing the collection of fifteen 
groundwater samples from five monitoring well nests associated with the site.   
 
The DNR concurs with the phased approach to the PFAS investigation and approves the completion of the 
groundwater monitoring as proposed in the SIWP.  Based on the results of the groundwater monitoring proposed 
in the SIWP, the DNR may request additional site investigation.    
 
The DNR appreciates the efforts you have taken to investigate PFAS at the landfill.  Please contact me if you have 
any questions regarding tis correspondence. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
John Sager 
Hydrogeologist 
Remediation and Redevelopment Program  
 
 
C: Brian Kent, SEH 
    Nathan Coller, DNR 
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State of Wisconsin 
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